GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
January 10, 2017
Members Present:  Julie Peterson, Chair;  Jeffery A. Robinson, First Vice-Chair; Brian Otten, Second Vice-Chair;   Greg Smothers, Third Vice-Chair; and Cindy Humm, Treasurer.

Members Absent:   Fred Kelly, Fourth Vice-Chair and Steve Damron, Secretary.      
Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director, and Margie Mitchell, Program Director.
Call to Order
The Executive Committee convened on Tuesday, January 20, 2017, at the Greater Egypt Regional Planning and Development Commission office in Marion, Illinois.
Ms. Peterson called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  A quorum was present and the minutes were recorded.  
Office Update

Mr. Minnis updated the executive committee on recent issues regarding the Greater Egypt Office space. The issues discussed included problems with the HVAC system, electrical outlets that have shorted out, a recent break-in of our offices, and questions and concerns that have arisen between Man-Tra-Con and the mall management regarding our usage agreement for our office space. 
The break-in that occurred only resulted in minor damage and theft in our Greater Egypt offices. The Marion police were called and are doing a full investigation. 
Discussion was held on our options.  Mr. Minnis recommended that we work closely with Man-Tra-Con to resolve the issues and that we meet again soon if no progress is being made. 
Adjourn
Motion made by Mr. Smothers and seconded by Ms. Humm to adjourn this meeting.  The motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.
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